
PED Policy Jan 2018 

 

Personal Electronic Devices (PED) 

While Fullbrook recognises the need for mobile phones for security, safeguarding and educational purposes, as 

well as acknowledging the usefulness of MP3 players and other hand held electronic devices while outside school 

buildings, these are to be turned off and put away in bags while students are learning. They should not be taken 

out during lessons unless directly instructed by a member of staff for educational purposes. This will be indicated 

by PED in a circle on the board. 

 

Lesson time is considered to be any time during a lesson session.  This includes being late, not being in a lesson, 

along a corridor, in a toilet or tutor time. 

 

For health and safety reasons, students should not use their PED or headphones inside the school building at 

any time to avoid corridor collisions, except in the canteen and hall during break and lunch. 

 

Parents can support this policy by reinforcing it with students and, should parents need to contact their child 

during lesson time, to only do so by contacting the school office. 

 

Should a student not adhere to this policy their PED will be confiscated.  Students who are non-compliant with 

their phone being confiscated will be sanctioned according to the school’s conduct policy. Confiscated items can 

be collected at the end of the school day. If this occurs a second time, parents will be asked to collect the PED 

on the student’s behalf. Should this not resolve the issue and the PED is confiscated a third time, the student 

will not be allowed to bring a PED onto site for the remainder of the academic year.    

 

In this situation, if parents require the student to have their mobile phone for safety reasons while travelling to 

and from school, arrangements will be made for the device to be left at reception by the student before 

registration in the morning and then collected at 3.15pm each day. The device will be locked in the school safe 

during the day. It is the student’s responsibility to ensure that this is adhered to. If not, the school reserves the 

right to ban the student from having the device in any circumstances. 

Fullbrook does not take responsibility for lost, damaged or missing electronic items. 

 


